CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
AUGUST 14, 2018
       CONVENE: 6:00PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

Administrative Matters
· Appoint Council Member
· Appointed Council Member Oath of Office
Mayor's Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of July 10, 2018 Council meeting.
· August accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report - July
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
· Resolution No. R-1808-5 Special City Allotment – Project No. 1

· Resolution No. R-1808-6 Special City Allotment – Project No. 2
· OLCC License Renewals

· Fine Structure for Right of Way Violations Discussion

Unfinished Business
New Business
Public Comments
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved

Council____________________ Date_________________________

CITY OF HAINES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
AUGUST 14, 2018
CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the August 14, 2018 City Council meeting at 6:00 pm. Council members present were Ken Bain, Lisa Whited, Don Adcock and Katie Jones. Council member John Shurtleff was absent. Also present was City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Brandon Fry.
Citizens present: Sandy Wood, Angie Shurtleff, Dennis Anthony, Larry Curry, Garla Rowe, June Falcon, Peter Hall and Lee and Sharon Polston.
Agenda Item No. 1 – Administrative Matters
Appoint Council Member
Mayor Brown explained that there were two applicants to fill the vacant council position that was vacated by Connie Pound-Lewis. The successful applicant will serve the remainder of her term which expires December 31, 2020. The applicants were Dennis Anthony and Peter Hall. The Council was provided with a copy of their applications. 

Councilor Jones stated that she felt that both candidates would do a really good job on the Council. 

Councilor Adcock made a motion to appoint Dennis Anthony to fill the vacant position on the Council. Council Jones seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.
Appointed Council Member Oath of Office
City Recorder Valerie Russell administered the oath of office to Dennis Anthony.
Agenda Item No. 2 - Mayor’s Report

Water Compliance Project Bid Date
Mayor Brown addressed the Council concerning postponing the bid date for the water compliance project until October. Shae Talley from JUB Engineers contacted contractor Mike Becker for his opinion on when would be a good time to go out for bid. Mike stated that the City would get more response and better bid prices if the City waited until at least October to go out to bid because contractors are very busy at this time.
Council agreed to wait until October to go out to bid for the Water Compliance Project.

Pesticide Applicator Licensing
Mayor Brown explained that recently Matt Dowless, a Pesticide Investigator from the Oregon Department of Agriculture visited the Haines City Hall. Apparently, a Haines City Council member contacted the Oregon Department of Agriculture and turned the City in for not having a pesticide applicators license. In the past the City has been advised that because the City was not spraying restricted chemicals a license was not required. The current public works, Brandon Fry, contacted the County Weed Department and spoke with Arnie Grammon earlier this year, Arnie also advised Brandon that a license was not needed. According to Matt if the City is spraying from a motorized vehicle a license is necessary. If the City sprays using a backpack sprayer a license is not required.
Brandon will obtain a Pesticide Applicators License. 
Mayor Brown stated that this was not something that an individual Councilor should have acted on alone. It should have been brought to the Council and the Council could have worked together to resolve any issues. He reminded the Council that they must work as a whole and are not allowed to act on their own.
Councilor Whited stated that she has addressed the spraying issue in a Council meeting and also Brandon has been approached on two different occasions. She stated that she firmly believes that the Public Works should have an applicators license and receive the proper training for safety purposes. 

Councilor Bain stated that this was the first time he had heard of the issue. Councilor Adcock recalled that a citizen had complained about spraying and wrote a letter to the Council on the matter, but could not remember any Council discussion. Councilor Jones also stated that she did not recall a discussion about spraying in a Council meeting.
A lengthy discussion followed concerning the manner that Councilor Whited approached the pesticide spraying issue.

Mayor Brown suggested that the Council hold an executive session to discuss the matter.

Ethics Commission Complaint
Mayor Brown stated that Councilor Whited had also filed a complaint with the Government Ethics Commission concerning him receiving compensation for work he did for the City and also for the $50.00 stipend that he does not accept for being a City official but remains in the wage category and then is paid to the City Recorder as additional wages.
A discussion followed concerning the fact that Councilor Whited did questioned the payroll for Mayor Brown for spraying that was on the expense sheet included in the July consent agenda, the expenses were approved unanimously by the Council which included Councilor Whited. The issue of the $50.00 stipend that Mayor Brown does not accept and remains in the wage category and then paid to the City Recorder as additional wages was approved unanimously by the Council which included Councilor Whited at the January 13, 2015 Council meeting. City Attorney Dan Van Thiel and City Accountant Bob Seymour were consulted on this matter prior to the Council approving the additional wages for the City Recorder.
Councilor Whited stated that she had addressed the Council concerning the $50.00 stipend stating that it was an ethics violation and it must stop because it was a gift.
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained to the Council that it was not a gift because Mayor Brown does not accept the $50.00 per month that he is entitled to receive so the funds remain in the wage category in the budget. The $50.00 increase in wages per month was approved by the Council.  
Mayor Brown asked the Council if they wanted to hold an executive session to address both matters. The Council agreed to hold an executive session which would be scheduled later.
Agenda Item No. 3 – Consent Agenda
Councilor Bain made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Councilor Jones seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 4 – City Recorder Report
City Recorder

Election Deadline
City Recorder Valerie Russell reminded everyone that August 28, 2018 is the deadline to submit petitions for candidacy for the November 6, 2018 election.

Ballot Titles
The ballot titles have been filed with the Secretary of State and can be viewed on their website. The ballot titles have been numbered 1-86 Prohibits Commercial Marijuana Facilities in Haines and 1-87 Authorizing Three Percent Tax on Cannabis.
CDBG Grant & SDWRLF Loan

City Recorder Valerie Russell gave the Council an update on the Water Compliance Project. The Environmental Review was published and the City did not receive any public comments from the public or the parties of interest. The Confederated Tribes of the Umatilla indicated interest in providing Cultural Resources Monitor Services to oversee the construction work on the project, but they declined to submit a bid due to an overload of work. 
Public Works

Misc.
Public Works Brandon Fry gave an overview of his activities which included assisting the Baker City Road Department in crack sealing all the existing asphalt in Haines except Third Street. Public Works Assistant Larry Curry also assisted with the project. 
Bill Goss from the Oregon Health Authority Drinking Water Agency met with Brandon and conducted the Water System Survey of the City’s water system. There were only two deficiencies, a lack of a screen on a vent on the well cap on well #1, which has been corrected. The other deficiency is the lack of pressure which will be corrected with the completion of the new water reservoir. 

Sewer Farm lessee, Jim Aldrich has completed his second cutting of hay. There still is a lack of pressure with the irrigation system which could be the result of a restriction somewhere in the system. 
Agenda Item No. 5 – Administrative Matters

Resolution No. R-1808-5 Special City Allotment – Project No. 1 and Resolution No. R-1808-6 Special City Allotment – Project No. 2

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained to the Council that the City submitted two applications to ODOT for two $100,000.00 Special City Allotment grants. Each application requires a resolution to be passed by the Council. The resolutions are identical except for the street names. Valerie read the resolution in its entirety and noted during the reading that Resolution No. R-1808-5 was for the John Street project and Resolution No. R-1808-6 was for the Cole, Birch and Fifth Street project.

Councilor Anthony made a motion to accept Resolution R-1808-5 Special City Allotment Project No. 1 and Resolution R-1808-6 Special City Allotment Project No 2. Councilor Bain seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.
OLCC License Renewals
City Recorder Valerie Russell presented the OLCC License Renewals to the Council. The liquor licenses that are up for renewal are: Haines Sell Rite-full off premises sales; Frontier Saloon-full on premises sales; Frontier Saloon-off premises sales; Haines Steak House-full on premises sales. 
Councilor Whited excused herself from the Council due to a conflict of interest as the owner of the Frontier Saloon. 

The remaining Council present approved the renewal of the two liquor licenses for the Frontier Saloon unanimously. 

The Council approved the license renewals for the Haines Sell-Rite and the Haines Steak House unanimously. 
Fine Structure for Right of Way Violations Discussion
Mayor Brown explained to the Council that a fine structure needs to be established for Right of Way Violations.

Council discussion followed. 
Mayor Brown suggested that everyone work on the fine structure during the next month and bring back ideas to discuss at the September Council meeting.
Agenda Item No. 6 – Public Comments
There were no public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 6:50 pm.
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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